

NAILSWORTH TOWN COUNCIL Minutes of the Environment Committee

Held at 7pm in the Town Hall on Tuesday 7th March 2023

Cllr Mike Kelly (Chair) Cllr Natalie Bennett Cllr Patsy Freeman Cllr Robert Maitland Cllr Colleen Rothwell
Minutes: Deputy Clerk (Locum)
Apologies: Cllr Angela Norman
Declarations of Interest & Applications for Dispensations None declared.
To consider creating a leaflet advising residents of overgrown hedges There was a discussion regarding the contents and layout of the leaflet. Committee agreed that this leaflet was a good initiative and to proceed with creating a similar one for Nailsworth Town Council. Action: Clerk to contact Stroud Town Council to establish if their leaflet could be adapted for use by Nailsworth Town Council.
It was recommended that NTC designs a leaflet similar to Stroud TC's, on overgrown hedges, which can be printed on demand.
All agreed.
To consider additional funds for footpath work across the parish Thanks was given to Highways Department for their input. It was noted that there may be further grants available for footpath maintenance from Stroud District Council. Cllr Natalie Bennett undertook to investigate this.
It was recommended to allocate £800 to footpath work for 2023-24
All agreed.
To receive a report on Norton Wood and the Orchard Group The report was noted.
Chair of Environment committee Date Nailsworth Town Council Civic Centre, Old Market, Nailsworth, GL6 0DU